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JANUARY EVENTS 
 
 

January 1st Combined Worship Service 

10 a.m. in the Fellowship Hall  
 

Our service on January 1st will be a celebration of communion.  It will be a good 
way for us to focus on Godôs agenda for us in the coming year.  

Our normal worship schedule will resume on January 8. 

 9:00 a.m.ðPraise Service in Fellowship Hall 

 9:55 a.m.ðSunday School for all ages 

 10:45 a.m.ðTraditional Worship Service in the Sanctuary 

 

 

 

     Sunday, January 8 

 Both Services 

Guest speaker will be Rev. Dr. Suzanne Allen,  

Assistant to the Superintendent. 

 



Dear Friends,  
 
 January is the month of broken promises. We promise to lose weight, exercise more, eat 
better, be more generous, save more, improve our minds, rest our minds, travel more, do more 
at home, and on and on. Did you notice that these are promises we make to ourselves?  
Every year I pledge to do one of these and it never quite happens. I lose weight for a while then 
by June I am on the path to tipping the scales further than they should be tipped. Though I 
promise that this year will be different I am faced with the reality that, "Eggs and oaths are easily broken."  
            ~Danish Proverb 
 This past year we, as a church, have done well keeping our promises. We kept the promises we made to the 
community by sustaining our lunch program, providing blankets to those needing them, and bags of personal items 
that other assistance programs fail to cover. We have begun to host Family Promise to assist homeless families 
needing a hand up to be able to stand on their feet again and sustain themselves on their own.  
 

 All good and worthy accomplishments. Yet we have more to do. We will need to expand our coalition of 
churches to improve our lunch program and make it more sustainable. We will need to grow as a church. We need 
to grow spiritually as well as growing in numbers. We have taken steps to expand our Sunday School program for 
adults and children. We are hoping to have a nursery person in place by February.  Hiring this person will bring 
stability to our children's program and allow parents to bring their children knowing that they will be able to grow 
spiritually.  
 Our Sunday School for adults has three classes going.  There is always room at the table for anyone not at-
tending now.  
 There is lots to hope for and lots for us to do. If you are not involved, come join us. You will enjoy the expe-
rience.  
       God Bless,  
 
        Pastor Mark  
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 First will again share our love, presence, food and space with children 
and families in the Family Promise program.  Families will arrive the after-
noon of Sunday, Jan. 22nd and be with us in the evening, overnight and mornings through the morning 
of Sunday, Jan. 29th. 
 The goal of the families we got to know in November is to be in their own stable housing by mid 
January, so we will most likely have some new families with which to spend time. 
 The signup board will be up after services beginning Jan. 8th.  We will again need volunteers to 
prepare food, buy food, serve food, socialize with the families, sleep at church, set out breakfast, set up 
family rooms, tear down family rooms and do laundry.  Also on the list of donations needed this time will 
be some first aid supplies.  Thanks to your generosity, we are stocked with all other durable goods that we 
need. 
 Please put this on your calendars and plan on how you can help.  Call Teri Trent (312-7939) with 
any questions or to claim your volunteer spot. 

Family Promise Host WeekðJan. 22-29 
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Prayer Concerns 
Those who do not know the peace of Christ.  Let us offer Christ, who will heal their souls. 
Pastor Mark, next phase of cancer treatments 
Barb Jones, brain tumor 
Kathy Conradôs mother, health concerns 
Ann Montgomery 
Geneva Holloway 
Jessie Postell, cancer 
Tammy, fighting addiction 
Dwight Pflanzer 
Ruth Stanton 
Ruby Crothers 
Dave Spurlock 
Nancy Chaney 
Jodi Graf, melanoma 
Sister of Michael Stidham, cancer 
Leesa Frederick's father, John Camp, health issues; her mother for strength 
Tammy Jones, dealing with MS 
Sheila Messerschmidt 
Lois Maida, cancer (Alice Stephenson's sister) 
L.T. and Sue Williams, health issues and strength 
Carol Lee, fighting lymphoma 
Nell Bassitt 
Family Promise Program 
Dr. William Krall 
Mary Lee Nichols, lung cancer 
Elaine Tragesserôs son, Don, cancer 
Gladys & Paul Perkins, health issues 
Carolyn & Bob Parker 
Phyllis Scales, cancer 
Ashley Rose Silva 
Mike Ketterer 
Dave Cochran 
Mary Alice Hensley 
Nancy Young 
Tiffany Brunner 
 

Those families mourning the loss of loved ones 
 

Community lunch, missionaries, Peace Corp workers, and those who work for international peace.  Military mem-
bers and their families and national leaders. 

Concerns of the people in places of war, famine and social unrest.  Those who are sleeping outside.  Those who 
have no food.  

   
The Imagine No Malaria campaign (INM) (imaginenomalaria.org) as it works to eliminate malaria in our lifetime.  
INM has made a big difference where it used to be at a person died from malaria every 30 seconds this rate has 
decreased to every 60 seconds.  Our goal is zero.  
    

Do you have someone you would like us to pray for?  Please call or email the office. 513-896-LOVE (8653) or 
firstumc@firstumc-ham.org.  
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For newsletter submissions, contact Stacey Morefield, newsletter 
editor, at edsjmorefield@gmail.com 
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Lay Leadership Roster 2017 
2017 Church Council - Meets 3rd Tuesday of the month @ 6:30 p.m. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Membership Secretary:   
Attendance statistics ï Karen Epperson 
Birthday/anniversary cards ï Ruby Crothers 
Ledgers ï Mikola Fuhrman 
 
Board of Trustees - Meet First Tuesday of Month (5:00 pm) 
Chair:  to be elected by the trustees in January, 2017 
2017 Jim Sebastian, John Harper 
2018    Linda DiBenedetto, Steve Haid, Larry Bell 
2019   Janice Blauvelt, Noel Hinrichs, Leesa Frederick 
 
 

Chairperson Teri Trent 

Lay Leader David Stephenson 

Finance Chair  

At-Large Linda DiBenedetto 

Treasurer John Harper 

Financial Secretary 
 Asst. Secretary 

Karen Epperson 
David Puckett 

Recording Secretary Alice Stephenson 

SPRC Chair Kerry Bossert 

UMW President Alice Stephenson 

Menôs Ministry George Taylor 

Teens & Tweens Julia Tegge 

Outreach Leslie Jewett 

Worship Alice Stephenson 

Ministry Chair Mike Wheeler 

Strategic Planning Group  

200th Heritage John Haid 

Lay Member Dee Harper 

Pastor Mark Finfrock 
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Staff Parish Relations - Meet First Tuesday of Month (6:30 pm) 
Chair:  Kerry Bossert 
2017   Kay Sallee, Lynn Kinkaid, Carol Brandenburg 
2018   Karen Epperson, Kerry Bossert, John Haid 
2019   Lori Ott, Alta Hamblin 
Advisors:  David Stephenson, Dee Harper, Teri Trent 
 
Finance ï Meeting day and time TBD  
Chair:   
Members at large:  David Puckett, Dan Chaney, Linda Creach-Bley 
By virtue of office:  John Harper, Karen Epperson, David Stephenson, Dee Harper, Kerry Bossert 
 
Strategic Planning Group (SPG) Task Force ï Meeting day/time varies 
Chair:   
John Harper, Rusty Haid, Dave Stephenson, John Haid, Teri Trent 
Task Force:  Luis Abrego, Kim Noble, Kristin Fields, Julia Tegge 
 
Worship Committee - Meets at Noon Second Sunday Odd Months 
Chairperson:  Alice Stephenson     
2017    Lori Ott, Alice Stephenson, Kay Sallee, Steve Brashear 
2018    Kathy Conrad, John Haid 
2019    Carolyn Mason, Steve Haid, Lois Fields 
    
Outreach Committee ï Meeting Day/Time TBD  
Chair:  Leslie Jewett   
Kathy Thompson   Mary Alice Hensley 
Nancy Young  Marty Smith 
Dee Harper  Karen Epperson (Wedding Coordinator as needed) 
Marjorie Quick  Carol Brandenburg (Wedding Coordinator as needed) 
Leslie Jewett  Diane Hinrichs 
Tom Mason 
    
Ministry Committee ï Meeting Day/Time TBD 
Chairperson:  Mike Wheeler    
Rusty Haid  Kim Noble 
Donna Coombe Cherie Day 
Pauline Zink  Mike Wheeler   Ruby Crothers 
Nancy Puckett  Jim Sebastian  
    
Lay Leadership Development Team Nominated at Council  (Dec.  Meeting) 
Chairperson:  Pastor Mark    
Vice Chair:  David Stephenson    
2017   Karen Epperson, Alice Stephenson 
2018   John Harper, Mary Alice Hensley 
2019      
 
200th Anniversary Heritage Committee  
Chairperson:       
John Haid, Karen Whalen, Mary Ann Sanders, Dave Stephenson  
Special Help in Summer:  Steve Haid, LaDonna Hoskins 



First UMC is truly a congregation with a heart for service.  Else-
where in this newsletter you will find the lay leadership list for 
2017.  I am beyond grateful for the participation of so many in 
our committees.  A general rule of thumb is that 20% of the 
congregation participates in leadership roles.  Just a quick glance at our list and it is obvious that we 
have a much higher participation than ñnormalò.  We have had others ask how a smaller congrega-
tion can do so much.  One reason is our fostering of partnerships with other churches.  A big reason 
is how many of our congregation is willing to give of their time and talents in leadership roles.  Our 
leadership encourages you to bring ideas, suggestions or concerns to each of these groups by contact-
ing the committee chair.  Here is a brief summary of each committee and their function. 
 
Staff Parish Relations Committee (SPRC) 
Mission:  To develop staff and volunteers and create policies to fulfill the mission of First United 
Methodist. This committee is the liaison between the congregation and the staff at First UMC. This 
is a confidential committee. The chair for 2017 is Kerry Bossert 
 
Finance Committee 
Mission: To be good stewards of the finances of the church and encourage ways to fund the efforts of 
other committees. As you would expect, this committee deals with the finances of the church and 
how we can fund our mission projects and pay the bills of the church.  The finance committee will be 
choosing a chair for 2017 soon.  In the meantime, you could talk with Pastor Mark or our treasurer, 
John Harper. 
 
Trustees Committee 
Mission:  To provide a physical building and resources to help foster and support the Program Com-
mitteesô missions/goals.  The Trustees take care of the physical properties of the church.  This com-
mittee is also the legal entity of the church.  The trustees elect their chair at the first meeting of the 
year.   
 
Worship Committee 
Mission: To create an environment in all services, to allow God, through the Holy Spirit, to move 
our members and guests to open their hearts to Godôs love and to know His Son. The worship com-
mittee coordinates with Pastor Mark to plan all of our worship experiences. The chair for 2017 is Al-
ice Stephenson. 
 
Ministry Committee 
Mission: To foster an environment to disciple our members and extended family ñTo Know Christò 
and empower them for service, prayer, presence, giving, and witness. The ministry committee is in 
charge of programming such as Sunday school, Bible studies, VBS, and more that minister to our 
members and constituents.  The chair for 2017 is Mike Wheeler. 
 
Outreach Committee 
Mission: To empower the congregation to share Godôs love in the community. The outreach commit-
tee is in charge of our programming that reaches out to our neighbors and community such as the 
community lunch and trunk or treat.  The chair for 2017 is Leslie Jewett. 

Page 6 

Lay Leadership 2017 

Newsletter Title 



Volume 1, Issue 1 Page 7 

Church Council 
This committee is the administrative committee of the church. All the committees report to church 
council.  The council supports the committees in their efforts to fulfill the mission of our church, to 
know Christ and make Him known through worship and mission with our congregation and neighbors. 
Church council meetings are open to all, though only council members may vote.  The 2017 chair is 
Teri Trent. 
 
Lay leader represents the lay people in the congregation in working with Pastor Mark for the mission 
and vision of the congregation.  The Lay leader is a member of every committee enabling understanding 
of the needs, hopes and desires of the congregation.  The Lay Leader for 2017 is David Stephenson. 
 
I encourage you to be in touch with the chairs of these committees with questions, suggestions and com-
ments.  If you would like to serve on one of these committees ï let us know by talking to Pastor Mark, 
Dave Stephenson (lay leader) or the chair of the committee. 
 
Thank you,  
 Teri Trent (council chair) 

What Ever Happened To . . . 
Remember the old Bibles in the pews? The ones we replaced?  Those Bibles have found a new home. 
They have been given to homeless families at Sojourner for use in Bible study programs. They are also 
being used at Power Source Ministries for underserved children in our community for worship and 
study.  

United Methodist Women News 
On December 8th thirty eight United Methodist Women enjoyed an even-
ing of Christmas music, fellowship with one another and goodies provided 
by Naomi Circle.  Our music was provided by Marcia Weygant and Kathy 
Conrad with everyone joining in on the familiar Christmas carols.  
 
This year our own Teri Trent was recognized with a gift of mission and a 
pin for all her years of service not only to UMW but serving FUMC in many, many positions including 
chairman of Church Council as well as her leadership with Family Promise.  
 
UMW circles meet on the following days: 
 
 -Dorcas Circle meets the 2nd Tuesday of the month at 10 a.m. in the West Alcove at the church.  
 -Naomi Circle meets the 3rd Thursday of the month at 7 p.m. in memberôs homes.  
 
If you don't belong to a circle we would love to have you join us in this new year.  If you have any ques-
tions, please talk to Janice Blauvelt (Dorcas Circle) or Kerry Bossert or Nancy Puckett (Naomi Circle).  



Thanks to everyone who donated to our Christmas Bags!  Your generosity was en-
joyed by many!  Bags were filled on Wednesday for men, women and children and 
given out at the Community Lunch on December 17th.  A special thanks to Jim 
and Emily Fuhrman and our friends from Cornerstone who organized and distrib-
uted bags on Saturday.  
 
Meijer came through for us again this year, donating cloth, reusable bags for our 
personal items. Target donated a gift card to purchase items.  
 
December 24th Community Lunch was carried on in spite of many members preparing for their own 
Christmas Celebrations. Thanks to those who stepped up to fill in and make it possible!  We are blessed!  
 
Along with the new year comes change. The Outreach Committee will welcome 2 new members, Tom 
Mason and Diane Hinrichs, as well as a new chairman, Leslie Jewett.  Ruth Stanton will officially join us 
again this year!  
 
Thanks to all those willing to serve, with them will come new ideas, new talents, extra willing hands. We 
welcome all of you!  
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Greeter Ministry 
 
Thanks Greeter Ministry!  God is using you for the special purpose:  To shine his light, 
To share his love, To shape his people.  For what thanks can we render to God for 
you, for all the joy with which we rejoice for your sake before our God.  

1 Thessalonians 3:9 

       -Thanks, Diane Hinrichs 

4F's will be meeting on Thursday, January 21, at noon with a location to be an-
nounced laterðwatch your bulletins! Join us for a great time of fellowship and food. If 
you would like to carpool, please contact Marjorie Quick or the church office. 
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The flower chart for 2017 is still posted, but is now located outside the church of-
fice.  Sign up for your special Sunday.  Money is due the week before or week of 
your Sunday.  The costs this year are NOT going up, so it will be $30 total for both 
vases.  You can pick up your flowers after 2nd service or in the church office on 
Monday.   A few dates that upcoming which no one has signed up for are: 

     January 22, 29 

     February  5, 26 

     March 5, 26 

Altar Flowersð2017 
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Nursery WorkerðNeeded! 

We are adding a paid position of nursery worker to our staff. Yeah!  We are adver-
tising internally first.  If you or someone you know, here at church, would be in-
terested in the position, please submit a resume and a cover letter letting us know 
when you would be available for an interview. A job description is available through the church office. 

There are still some packages of nuts available from the UMW sale.  This is what is still available as of this 
printing.  Call Karen Epperson (300-9894) if interested in purchasing. 

 

2-Roasted, salted almondsð$8.50/ea.            

1-Chocolate pecansð$8.50/ea. 

4-Raw almondsð$8.00/ea.       

1-Black walnut piecesð $9.00/ea. 

2-Dark chocolate cranberriesð$6.50/ea.         

5-Spanish peanutsð$4.00/ea. 

Nuts Still Available for Sale 
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Game Night 
Friday, January 20, 2017 

7:00 PM 
@ The Conradôs 

11625 Greenridge Dr. 
Cincinnati, OH 45251 

648-0338 
The fun and fellowship continues for all 
fun-loving adults. Join this merry group 
for lots of laughter, pizza, games and 
loving fellowship. Just bring $5 for 
dinner, your own beverage and a favorite 
board game.  

 

 

Pocket Change Sunday  

January 22, 2017 

During worship services a special 
collection of pocket change 
(dollars, too) will be taken as an 
offering for the Saturday 
Community Lunch Program. 

 

 

 
 

Dorcas Circle 
Tuesday, January. 10, 10 a.m. 

Fellowship Hall 
 

Naomi Circle 
Thursday, January 12, 6:30 p.m. 
Richardôs Pizza ð Fairfield  

495 Nilles Road 

Whatôs Happening in January at First Church 

January Birthdays 
1/3 Maurice Day 
1/4 Joelle Stitsinger 
1/6 Pauline Zink 
1/9 Barbara Pennington 
1/13 Betty Jean Hann 
1/15 Kyle Hicks 
1/16 Nancy Ellington 
 Aimee Myerly 
 Harriet Itkoff 
1/17 Myan Hurm 
 Jamie McGrath 
1/18 Mark Finfrock 
1/21 Vaden Fitton, JR 
1/25 Jamie Binegar 
 Robert Tegge 
1/31 Lori Ott 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Praise Serviceð9 a.m. 
1/1 - Jim Sebastian (Combined Svc 10 a.m.) 

1/8 - Jim Sebastian 
1/15 - Mike Wheeler 
1/22 - Mike Wheeler 

1/29 - Rusty Haid 

January Anniversaries 
1/5 John & Geneva Holloway 
1/8 John & Joan Sebastian 
1/10 Alvie & Marge Cornett 
1/19 Philip & Connie York 
1/20 Rick & Jo Anne Morner 
1/24 Steve & Kerry Bossert 

 
January Worship Leaders 

9 a.m. - Praise Service 
1/1 - Larry Bell (Combined Svc. 10 a.m.) 

1/8 - Jim Sebastian 
1/15 - Rusty Haid 

1/22 - Kerry Bossert 
1/29 - Teri Trent 

 
January Worship Leaders 
10:45 - Adoration Service 

1/8 - Diane Hinrichs 
1/15 - David Puckett 

1/22 - Linda Creach-Bley 
1/29 - Leslie Jewett 

 
 
 
 
 

Adoration Serviceð10:45 a.m. 
1/8 - Leslie Jewett/Kathy Thompson 
1/15 - Leslie Jewett/Diane Hinrichs 
1/22 - Leslie Jewett/Diane Hinrichs 

1/29 - Kathy Thompson/Diane Hinrichs 
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